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Rotary’s Highest Award to Lifeline CEO

In the presence of the Mayor of Ku-Ring-Gai Clr Adrienne Ryan

At its annual dinner this week to celebrate the change of its President, the Rotary Club of Ku-ring-gai recognised a truly remarkable and outstanding member of Sydney’s north shore community and the Lifeline family at large. 

A Paul Harris Fellowship was awarded to Lindy Macgregor, the Chief Executive Officer of Lifeline Hornsby Ku-ring-gai, which is based at Gordon. The award is given by rotary to honour individuals for the work they have given to the community. It is perhaps the most sincere and the highest recognition a rotary club can offer, in honour of Rotary’s foundation by Paul Harris in 1905. 

Lindy has been involved with Lifeline since 1990 and became a director in 1993. Under her leadership and guidance, the Centre has undergone enormous growth in areas that include:

· the number of services provided

· the number of clients accessing services

· efficiency of service delivery, and

· the number of staff and volunteers providing services

Lindy’s role in leadership, motivation and direction has been a key element in achieving this growth in Lifeline’s north shore centre. Its staff is fiercely proud of their Centre, its achievements and of their CEO.

Lifeline Hornsby Ku-ring-gai services to those in need in the local community include:

· Telephone Counselling

· Personal Counselling

· Gambling Counselling

· Financial Counselling

· Emergency Relief Welfare assistance

· Community Aid

· Suicide Buddy Program

· Suicide Prevention Training

Awards were also given to two club members for the service they have given to the community, through the Rotary Club of Ku-ring-gai – David Forsythe and John Aitken.

The presentations were witnessed by dinner attendees, including Mayor of Ku-Ring-Gai Clr Adrienne Ryan, and representatives of the local Rotary district, the Rotary Club of Turramurra, the Lions club of Ku-ring-gai, the club’s exchange student recently arrived from Thailand, and Pymble Ladies College Interact Club (a service club for young people, sponsored by the Rotary Club of Ku-ring-Gai).

The Rotary Club of Ku-ring-Gai meets over a meal at the West Pymble Bowling Club on Monday nights at 6.30 pm. Visitors are welcome.
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